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ELENA BOZZI TRAINS AT FIRST 

BAPTIST OF BELLEVIEW

 
FIT Board Member Elena sent in this 
report:  The training for Women in 
Truth Ministry at the First Baptist 
Church of Belleview in Belleview, 
Florida was great success. The 
women's passion, enthusiasm, and 
service to our Lord in prison and jail 
ministry was on fire through the Holy 
Spirit. The training intensified their 
anointing and passion immensely. 
They are looking forward to 
facilitating at Lowell State Prison. I 
am in communication with Chaplain 
John Hope at the prison to have FIT 
facilitated there soon. Blessings to all.  
–Elena Bozzi.       From left to right is 

Kathy, Vinelle, Dee, Colleen, Rosemary, Pastor Elena, Diana, and Trudy 

 
HELEN CAMPBELL 

TRAINS THE 
LIGHTHOUSE STAFF IN 

LAKELAND, FL 

 
On Saturday, June 2nd, 
2012, 11 volunteers gave 
up their Saturday to join the 
staff of Lighthouse 
Ministries and others from 
Lakeland, Florida, for a day 
of training, food and 
fellowship.  Lighthouse 
Ministries is a ministry 
started in 1977 to reach 
individuals in need 
wherever they are.    It is a 
life and learning Campus for 
Men, Women, and Children 
with a vision for individuals 
to achieve an overall 
outcome of God’s peace, life 
purpose, and fulfillment of potential.  Their campus was a perfect fit for training these facilitators to use the 
Family Integrity Curriculum. 
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However, not all who attended were from Lighthouse Ministries.  We were privileged to have one 
attendee all the way from Naples, Florida and the winner of the participant who came the longest 
distance was from Stanley, North Carolina.  She included this facilitator training with her vacation and 
was willing to spend the day with us.  What a special time we all had comparing notes about 
opportunities for FIT classes in North Carolina and other places in Florida.   
 
As always, everyone left the training encouraged, prepared and excited to get busy with classes.  
Thank you Lighthouse Ministries for opening your facility and hosting future FIT 
facilitators, including providing lunch for everyone.   
 
We look forward to good reports from all who shared with us in this training. 

 
-Helen Campbell, FIT Leader Trainer   

 
 
Report from Hardee Correctional Institution, Bowling Green, FL 
 

Good things are taking place at Hardee Correctional institution. Not only have we graduated our first 
‘100 hour’ class but we are half way through our second class.  The men are receptive to the teaching 
and I can see a change in their lives and attitudes. I believe the Holy Spirit is doing a positive work in 
many of them.  The teachers are as follows; Lenny Todman on Monday from 9 to 
11:00 am, Dale Guedry on Wednesdays, James Paulk on Friday and I fill in on 
Tuesday and Thursday.  Fred DeMouey and Don Pratt and I are substitutes but 
we are in need of at least two more facilitators. If you can help call me at 863-
670-9712. 
 

In His Service,  Ed White 

 
Report from DeSoto Correctional Institution, Arcadia, FL 
 

Following initial contact by phone by the FIT office, Board members Ed White and 
Fred DeMouey met with officials of DeSoto Correctional to discuss arrangements 
to start FIT courses at that institution.  We will now need to find volunteers who 
are trained or who we could train to deliver the program.  This institution is an 
hour to an hour and a half away from Bradenton, Lakeland, Sebring, and Fort 
Myers.  This developmental process is a regular activity experienced by the board 
and staff.  Call the office at 941-739-1338 for help in developing your ministry. 

Don Pratt   

 
Report from Lowell Correctional (women) 
 

Word has been received that Lowell Correctional has been added to the list of places where our 
program is active. FIT will be introducing two classes of Course 50. Godly Parenting with both of them 
starting on July 11. 

Information received from FIT facilitator Laura Hope 
  
  


